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Additionally, a wedding theme is not information held by Corrections, therefore we 
are refusing this part of your request under section 18(e) of the OIA as the 
information requested does not exist, or despite reasonable efforts to locate it, 
cannot be found.  
 

Who officiated each of the weddings? 
 
During the application process, the person in prison can select a celebrant of their 
choosing, pending approval from the Prison Director. Some ceremonies are 
officiated by the prison chaplain. To protect the privacy of those that officiated any 
weddings in prison, as well as the individuals’ involved, we are withholding this part 
of your request, under section 9(2)(a) of the OIA. As per section 9(1) of the OIA, we 
are also required to consider whether there are countervailing public interest 
considerations favouring the release of the requested information. We do not believe 
such considerations outweigh the individuals’ right to privacy in this case.  
 

Have there been any recorded incidents during the weddings, and what were 
they? 

 
There have been no recorded incidents during any of the seven weddings identified 
as taking place in prisons from 1 January 2019 to 2 July 2021.  
 
I trust the information provided is of assistance. Should you have any concerns with 
this response, I would encourage you to raise them with Corrections. Alternatively, 
you are advised of your right to also raise any concerns with the Office of the 
Ombudsman. Contact details are: Office of the Ombudsman, PO Box 10152, 
Wellington 6143. 
 
 
Ngā mihi  
 

 
 
 
Rachel Leota 
National Commissioner  
 
 




